
“…Let the whole earth be 
filled with His glory!!”

Psalm 72:19
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Another generation of front line missionary evangelists have graduated from our school. They are now 
back out in their communities serving as their church’s own missionaries, preaching the gospel to their 
own people in their own nations in their own languages!! We want to thank every one of you who pray 

and give so generously so we can continue pressing into the harvest around the world! (continued page 2)

Also in this issue:  Home built for a very needy family
Jorge, a graduate of HEA, planted a new church in Tierra 
Blanca, a very remote community deep in the mountains.  
Jorge asked if we could help David and his wife Angelica 

and their 4 children by building them a home. (see page 3)

Also, VBS of a Lifetime 2023 is ongoing right now!  
30,000 kids, moms and dads are now attending VBS 
every day for 5 days in 400+ communities!! The entire 
VBS is made up of over 2,000,000 individual pieces 

including 150,000 lollipops & 125,000 copies. (page 4)

This was David and 
Angelica’s original 
home where they 

have lived for 5 years



Pastor German (left), 
from Columbia, has sent 
6 students through our School 
over the last few years as a part of 
his vision to plant 100 new 
churches in Columbia!!

Clayton - Pastor / City Church Michele - Founder Idalia - Accounting Nelly - Teacher  Hector - Teacher 

Pastors and families come to HEA’s Mission Center for the graduation

      We were so thankful to have Pastor Clayton 
Walker (left) with us to challenge the graduates 
and their families. The gospel was also boldly 
preached and 11 family members were saved! 
Clayton had been coming on mission trips to 
help us since he was a teenager.  He said that 
those trips had such a huge impact in his life! 

Moises (left)  
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HEA’s School 
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Missions    

Leonardo (right)

Assistant Director 
of School…

Leonardo’s Wife
Angelica (right)

Teacher



Continued from page 1)  Building a house for a family that has suffered so much!

What a blessing it was to have the mission team from City Church Lubbock Texas with us for a week to help build the 
home for David and Angelica.  The new home we built is a typical home in these remote mountain areas.  We have 
helped with many homes over the years, and we thank God for you all for your support of HEA so that we can do this. 
To some it is just a simple tin roof structure, but to this dear family of new believers, it was like walking into a mansion! 

      Everyone worked so very hard during the day, and we slept on 
cots in the new church at night as we fought off scorpions that 
were as big as the palm of your hand!!                                                                                                  

      We ate out of boxes of food that we brought with us. We took 
showers by sticking a water hose (that ran down from a spring) up 
under the tin roof of the outhouse.  The heat and humidity were 
sky high, but everyone pressed into the work for the glory of God!

      The team bought plates, glasses, pitchers, pots, pans, knives, 
utensils, towels and more for them before we ever left to go there.



On the last night in the community we held an evangelistic outreach with puppets, drama, a clown and the 
Jesus Film! Seventeen people responded in the invitation for salvation!!  Oh, how God poured out His glory!

     Continued from page 1… HEA’s Massive Annual “Vacation Bible School of a Lifetime” 
We spent many weeks, with the HEA graduates, and the missions teams from Community Bible, City Church & Great 

Commission, counting and separating the 125,000 printed copies, packaging the crafts, lessons, 30,000 crayons,150,000 
lollipops, and training the pastors. The VBS’s are now ongoing in 400+ di"erent remote communities. Last year 30,000 people a 

day attended in 413 places and 18,388 responded to the gospel. 3,368 of those were adults, and 37 new churches were planted!

Thank you 
Community 
Bible Church 
and Great 
Commission 
Church missions 
teams for getting 
this all put together



550 Pastors and Leaders Filled HEA’s World Missions Center

Margarita Ibarra:
HEA’s VP of Operations
sharing with the pastors 
the 5 day attendance of 
VBS of a Lifetime 2022

Margarita celebrating with 
the pastors the response for 

salvation from VBS of a 
Lifetime 2022… 

3,386 of those were adults

Every pastor must come personally to HEA’s World Missions Operations Center and go through a full day of training 
and preparation about every aspect of this outreach.  The kids are encouraged to bring their parents, and the gospel 
is boldly preached at every location.  Thousands are saved!  We are all about planting churches, one family at a time!! 

Rebecca Archer of 
Archer Ministries 
writes the entire 

VBS program and 
comes to help us 

prepare the pastors

Mark Dittmer:
HEA’s VP of 

Technologies, always 
keeping HEA on the 
cutting edge of Tech

 Once the pastors have finished their VBS programs 
they will return to our center with their reports and 

go through their debriefings on Sept 5th - 8th.

And yes - Some 
of the pastors 
and children’s 
leaders were 

gloriously saved
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We truly need your help  

With the growth of the ongoing ministries of HEA over the years 
as well as the very sharp increase in costs of everything due to 

inflation, we need a very large increase in monthly support.  

Also, many dear friends of HEA who have generously supported 
the ministry over the years have now joined their Lord and Savior 

in heaven. They have truly planted an eternal heritage that will 
stand for all eternity.  They are all greatly missed by all of us here 
at HEA.  We look forward to the day we will see them all again!

Would you please consider joining us as a World Harvest Partner 
(monthly supporter) and help us to continue planting 

churches around the world, one family at a time!

It is now easier than ever to join us as a World 
Harvest Partner. Just use this QR code to set it up

Scott:  Leader of the
CBC Team helping
Barney (Michele’s 
Brother) to get 
out of the chair!

First VBS Outreach 2023
   We held the first VBS 
outreach with the missions 
teams from CBC & GCC along 
with several of our graduates 
and their Pastor Mariano.  It 
was held in a church that 
Mariano planted along with the 
help of his HEA graduates.

     As you can see in these 
pictures it was a lot of fun.
The best part was seeing so 
many kids (and parents) 
surrender their lives to Jesus!! 

   The children were asked to 
go home in the afternoon and 
bring their parents back to a 
film evangelism outreach that 
we held in the evening. Fifteen 
people surrendered their lives 
to Jesus in that invitation!!






